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527 Tax Exempt 

When: Tuesday, September 11 

Time:  11a to 1:30p (Check In 10:30)  

Place:  Brigantine Restaurant, 9350 Fuerte Drive, La Mesa 

Reservations: Please call/text Marjie Siekerka (619.990.2791) or click on ncrwf99@gmail.com  
to send an e-mail.  Please make sure you put RSVP in the reference line. 
 

Cost:  $25 Ticket. If paying by check, please have it ready and payable to 
NCRWF. Please note that we cannot accept debit/credit cards. 
 

Speakers:  Stephen Frank, long time political activist and now consultant, who 
has worked on behalf of conservative, constitutional candidates. 

MONTHLY 

LUNCHEON 

MEETING 

SPEAKER 

Here it is almost Labor Day and before we know it, the holidays will be upon us. This has been such a incred-
ibly busy year for our club, that this year has truly flown by for me. I thank each and everyone of you that 
worked at our Repeal the Gas Tax now known as Prop 6 Our “MAILER WORK DAY's” at the Elks . . .Was - A 
HUGE SUCCESS! Many, many thanks to the team Navajo Canyon, Foothills & Cajon Valley Business RWF for 
amazing mailer work in two days in which 10,500 mailers were processed at the Elks Lodge. The Campaign 
work, in other words, came to our volunteers and, very successfully. These events were, well, phenomenal, 
and everyone was ready to do more. Kudos to the RWF I am thrilled to announce that I have all our speak-
ers booked for the remainder of the year. 

On September 11th , Steve Frank a long time activist and the founder of ”Political News and Views” will 
speaking to us about the State of California problems and I have asked him to address our recent local  
problems concerning our local Republican politicians. Senator Mike Morrell contacted me in regards to 
speaking to Navajo Canyon RWF membership, I booked him for November 13th. I am quite curious as to 
why he contacted me as he is from the 23rd Senate District which cover Los Angeles, Riverside & San Berna-
dino Counties. Bring your questions but please, only questions, not your personal views or experiences etc.  

Carleen Grantham and committee are working assiduously making plans for your Fashion Show pleasure. I 
am looking forward to seeing one and all present at the beautiful Bali Hai on the bay. We will be donating a 
percent age of our profits for our Canine Companions For Independence/Veterans.  

Kat Culkin 
President 

I encourage you to attend our San Diego CFRW  luncheon meeting September 10  Our speaker is Christopher J. Harris, Secretary of 
the National Border Patrol Council Local 1613 Executive Board and Director of Legislative and Political Affairs for the same. This is 
our chance to hear directly from one who is protecting our borders exactly what is happening on the ground. This should be an 
extremely informative meeting on a topic of high interest to most of us. Get together a party of your fellow club members to join 
us, and don’t forget to make your reservations early. Call Wendy at 619-246-2421 to make your reservation. 

Please try to attend our September 11th general meeting as we will be voting on joining the California Republican Women-San 
Diego. I highly urge you to vote YES. Your Executive Board of Directors voted unanimously to dissolved Navajo Canyon Republican 
Women. A letter is being sent to you in advance of this vote so you may familiarize yourself before the meeting. Everything as you 
know it will not change. We will still have a County Club, just under a new name, that will continue to guide us and keep all unit 
clubs tied together, working for the same causes that we have always supported. Everything as you know it, will not change. Our 
meetings will be held on the same days and time & same place. It will be business as usual for us Navajo Canyon ladies. If you 
missed the meetings where we have discussed these changes through this year, we will refresh your memory and answer all your 
questions. 

mailto:ncrwf99@gmail.com


NCRWF Campaign & Precinct Report 

Waskah Whelan 

 

Election November 2018   -   A National Election Do-Over  

Democrats think this is their chance to undo what all the misguided Americans voted for in 2016.  Our job is to stop them and save 
President Trump's Agenda.  

100 House seats are up for grabs in the coming election.  The GOP holds 86 of these seats and we must win 61 of the 86 to hold 
the House.  

We hear a lot of doom and gloom from pollsters about how hard this will be for Republicans, there's a blue wave coming...you 
know.  Well, boo-hoo.  It has always been hard and we have heard from these same pollsters before, haven't we?  

Steve Bannon of Breitbart News reminds us that this will be a national election...not a series of smaller local elections if we want 
to win.  This is about re-electing Donald Trump and saving the populist movement that Trump started.  It's about saving House 
seats by getting our voters out again just like in 2016.  It's about ideas: trade deals, conservative judges, the economy and jobs.  
It's not about commercials or money...it's about muscle.  Your muscle! 

When we broke through the blue wall in the upper Midwest in 2016, the Dems weren't paying attention, but they are focused 
now.  They know it is all about turn-out of voters. 

Recently, in the Ohio 12th CD race, only 40% of the Republicans that voted for Trump turned out to vote.  The Democrats had 
over 80% of their voters turn out.   Yes!  Getting out the Vote is everything.   

So, what are YOU planning to do to get our voters to the polls?   

Steve Bannon reminds us not to worry if a Republican candidate is a RINO or an Establishment Republican or a Conservative Re-
publican when voting in the 2018 November General Election.   The stakes are so high that we must support the President by 
keeping the House and Senate in Republican control along with all the committee chairmanships no matter what.   

This election will be an up or down vote on the Trump Presidency.  

If we want to survive as a Republican Party, we must rally behind President Trump and get out our voters. Period.  

Waskah Whelan - waskahwhelan@aol.com—619.200.4616 cell 
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SDCFRW Monthly Luncheon Meeting—Crowne Plaza Hotel, Mission Valley. Time: 10a-1:30p. 
Speaker:  Christopher J. Harris, Border Patrol Executive. Cost $25.            RSVP: Wendy Wolfe 
(619) 448-4617 or wendylynnwolfe@att.net or 
Register Online ($1 added to cover Paypal fees)  

SEP   
11 

NCRWF Monthly Luncheon Meeting—Brigantine Restaurant, La Mesa. Time: 11a-1:30p, 

Check In: 10:30. Speaker: Stephen Frank Cost: $25 (cash/check) RSVP: ncrwf99@gmail.com 

or call/text 619.990.2791 

SEP 
19 

Voter Registration at New Citizens Ceremony, Golden Hall – Downtown SD. 10am to Noon 

SEP Navajo Canyon RWF Board Meeting @ Pat Boerner’s House. 10am 

OCTOBER 9: NAVAJO CANYON RWF ANNUAL FASHION SHOW! 

Tickets: $40 Each              RSVP: NCRWF99@GMAIL.COM 

mailto:wendylynnwolfe@att.net
https://sdcfrw.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=20f83e632b4595c3b4c229003&id=8733cdc200&e=10cbdb6610
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Hopefully everyone had a great summer enjoying leisure time with family and friends.  Now it’s time to 
gear up for midterm election season and our annual Fashion Show fundraiser.  Remember the good we 
are doing in supporting our selected charity, Canine Companions for Independence.  The assistance 

dogs provide not only physical help to our Veterans but also love, loyalty and much needed emotional support.   

So plan on joining us for the fun, fun fundraiser on Tuesday, October 9th at the Bali Hai Restaurant on Shelter Island, 
a gorgeous bayside outdoor pavilion setting with spectacular views of downtown San Diego.  Cost is $40 per person 
and RSVPs are strictly needed no later than October 1st.  Please RSVP to NCRWF99@gmail.com and send checks 
to 2295 Needham Road, #4,  El Cajon, CA, 92020. 

Doors open at 10 am for social hour and cocktails with the official luncheon program starting at 11 am.  We will 
have a delicious Luau buffet lunch and desserts, plus a Fashion Show with a few surprise guest models. Glamour 
Girlz boutique will bring a beautiful selection of clothing and jewelry for your shopping pleasure, plus you might just 
win one of the quality custom gift baskets in the opportunity drawing.  There will also be some unique vintage      
patriotic items in our silent auction that might suit someone on your Christmas gift list.  And every person attending 
will also be entered in the drawing to win $100 cash door prize! 

The Fashion Show Committee has been making plans over the summer, but there are still a few needs and                  
administrative items to mention here: 

1)  We need about 4-5 more helpers to sell Opportunity tickets and just general runners or Fashion Model               
helpers. 

2)  It is still not too late to request donations from businesses such as restaurant Gift Cards, other Gift Cards or 
Items of Value such as wine or services. A simple monetary donation can go directly to Canine Companions 
for Independence.  Please contact Diane Plaisted or me, if you receive any of these donations and we will 
manage and make sure the business gets recognized in our program. 

3)  There will be only 2 tables for reserved seating which will have signs on them.  These are for our special 
guest models and/or politicians.  Please show common courtesy and DO NOT MOVE THESE RESERVED 
SIGNS.  Also, if you have not been assigned a task to help with at the Fashion Show, please do not show up 
before 10 am as we will be busy setting up. 

4)  Gift Basket donations, gift card donations, or silent auction donations may be dropped off at either my house 
(near Mission Trails Park) or Dara Hembury’s house (near the Brigantine).  Please do this by September 
30th, sooner the better. 

Don’t forget to RSVP ASAP!!  See you all there! 

Carleen Grantham 

NCRWF would like to acknowledge and thank Shirley Bening, Eileen Bessent, Terry 
Casey, Debbie Gossett, Carleen Grantham, Minda Merrow, Dianne Plaisted, Ginny 
Wisley, Dara Hemsbury, Mary Lewis, Susan Pappert, Bobbie Tobias & Sharon Dil-
loway for donating a collective total of 92.25 Community Hours. 
 
With the new directive for collecting volunteer hours they no longer will be           
collecting Community Hours.  Only Political hours will be collected toward the award 
at the end of the year. 
 

Please email your volunteer hours directly to Carol Larabee or 
give them to her at our monthly  luncheon meetings.  

Click on this graphic for                  
Volunteer Tracker  

Guidelines! 

mailto:NCRWF99@gmail.com
mailto:carlarabee@coxnet.
http://www.navajocanyonrwf.org/volunteer-tracker.html


August 2018 Legislation Report CALIFORNIA  
 

The Senate and Assembly reconvene after summer recess on August 6. You decide! AB 84Political Reform Act of 1974: 
political party committee disclosures by Democrat Assemblyman Kevin Mullin (D) co-authors Speaker Rendon (D) and 
Republican Leader Brian Dahle. Under the changes, Assembly and Senate Caucuses—both Democrat and Republican—
can set themselves up as political action committees (PACs) and take in large sums of money from donors. It also al-
lows the Caucuses to endorse in primaries and donate money to their favorite candidates. This will formalize what is 
already being done, legally, in other manners. If passed, it changes the relationship of the Caucuses to the State Par-
ties.. This would make the objectives of the political parties clearer. The Parties will be doing voter registration, social 
media outreach, expansion of coalitions, the grassroots of campaigns —instead of looking like they are chiefly respon-
sible for fund raising for candidates. This bill is also in Committee and likely to pass. Source: Steve Frank’s Capitolpoliti-
calreview.com  
 

OPPOSE AB 931,Criminal procedure: use of force by peace officers. The intent of this bill is to raise the use-of-force 
standard for engagement above what the courts have established as when an officer reasonably perceives a threat to 
life. A higher standard means officers would have to delay, second-guess their decision, wait to pursue, or otherwise 
employ a checklist during rapidly advancing and extraordinarily dangerous situations. This only complicates the al-
ready complex split-second decisions required by officers in a deadly force situation. 
This is in the Senate Appropriations Committee and is close to passage. Source: leginfo.legislature.ca.gov. 
 

OPPOSE AB 2943 (update) Unlawful business practices: sexual orientation change efforts. This bill makes it a fraud to 
offer help, information, or materials to adults questioning their gender or sexuality. This bill has passed the Senate and 
is now in the Assembly, close to passage. WASHINGTON D.C. SUPPORT THE “GOODLATTE BILL” on immigration. It may 
be back! In exchange for granting temporary legal status to immigrants who were brought to the United States as mi-
nors, the Good latte bill would authorize construction of a wall along the U.S.-Mexico border. It would also . . . end a 
green card program allowing family members to come to the United States (so-called “chain migration”) reduce the 
number of documented immigrants by about 25 percent (from over 1 million people a year to roughly 800,000  make 
the “E-Verify” program mandatory so that employers can hire only legal workers and, among many other items in-
crease the number of Border Patrol agents. SUPREME COURT The Janus Decision – Good news! The Supreme Court 
has ruled in Janus vs. AFSCME case. The court sided with Janus in a 5-4 decision, barring public sector unions from de-
manding “fair-share” fees from non-union members and freeing union members from paying mandatory dues. This is 
a huge win for conservatives, but it will have even more significance in our state of California. Public unions . . 
.outspend even corporations in legislative races. Now unions in California will have to prove their worth to members, 
instead of getting politically involved in issues that have nothing to do with union representation. The California public 
employee unions have been bracing for this decision and have worked with the legislature to pass laws bolstering their 
power this past session. Some of these laws include guaranteeing public unions access to new employees and requir-
ing public agencies to follow union rules even if employees refuse to pay union dues. Some unions anticipate losing 
one-third to potentially half of their membership, which would severely weaken their positions . . . Source: CFRW’ s 
Capitol Update, June 28, 2018 Court Nominee Brett Kavanaugh – More good news! Support his candidacy when Sen-
ate confirmation hearings begin. 
 

Contact Senators Feinstein (Feinstein.senate.gov) and Harris (Harris.senate.gov) in support of Kavanaugh. (Yes, we 
know how they’ll vote, but at some point there will be a “tipping” point. The more who weigh in, the sooner it’ll ar-
rive—even in California. Sign this petition . . . Don Rosenberg lost his son in a car accident caused by an illegal alien in 
2010. Rosenberg is leading a movement to save lives on the highways and the quality of life in California. 
Rosenberg’s proposal, called the Children, Family, and Community Protection Act would require cooperation between 
state and local enforcement in efforts to verify the immigration status of anyone who is arrested and suspected of be-
ing in the U.S. illegally. The Children Family Act will also: Repeal California’s Sanctuary State laws Repeal the law that 
give illegal aliens the right to get driver’s licenses Prohibit automatic voter registration in the state, something Rosen-
berg thinks can help prevent voter fraud. It would also prohibit local governments and police agencies from limiting 
cooperation with ICE and other federal authorities — something currently prevented in certain cases by California’s 
recently enacted Senate Bill 54, better known as the “Sanctuary State” law. 



 

Chaplain’s Message 
Ginny Wisley 

“And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding will guard your hearts &                                               
your minds in Christ Jesus.” 

Philippians 4:7 

Albeit hot, I hope that all of you were blessed with a lovely, restful summer off and were able to find a cool place to be!  

I pray that most of you found these two months off to be quiet, peaceful and fun. I continued at breakneck speed and realized 
something: I’m too old to be that young. I rarely get jetlag and find flying to be a great way to read & nap. That turnaround I did 
in April really took the life out of me and recovery isn’t happening as fast as the trip was. (note to self: don’t pretend you are a 
teenager and fly across the country and ocean for one day!) Don’t know how flight attendants do it. 

 As you ladies start up the new Navajo Canyon year, keep the summer in your mind. Remember the extra book you read, the 
quick staycation you took, the beach walks you went on, the peace you experienced. Breathe in, Breathe out, Repeat.  

Although I won’t be with you ladies physically, I will be with you in thought. I need to go to the quiet, the stillness, and reconnect 
with the Lord, who brings us all the peace that passes all understanding. I need to REMEMBER that in this crazy, hectic, phone 
with calendar beeps to remind us we’re late for something, that our true peace, calm and relaxation comes from God the Father 
that asks us to give him our stresses and worries. I, too, need to calm my spirit, heal my mind. Breathe in, Breathe out, Repeat. 

We all need that moment, that private sanctuary to regroup in. Don’t ever forget that. With the Lord’s calm and His inner 
strength, we CAN move mountains and we can fight to keep this one nation under God.  

God bless you all, see you in October.  

Ginny Wisley 

 

President— Kat Culkin 

2nd VP Membership—Terry Casey, Mary Lewis 

3rd VP Chair, Ways and Means—Carleen Grantham 

4th VP Campaign/Precinct—Waskah Whelan 

Treasurer—Terry Casey (Interim) 

Recording Secretary  — Sallie McElvey  

Corresponding  Secretary—Ginny Wisley 

 Parliamentarian—Chris Herzog 

Past President—Sally Steele 

  
If you want to contact any Board Members, please email: 

ncrwf99@gmail.com 
 
 

Navajo Canyon RWF 
2295 Needham Road #4 

El Cajon, CA 92020 

NCRWF 2018 BOARD MEMBERS 

                             
 

 

Follow Navajo Canyon on Website!!  

www.navajocanyonrwf.org 

Follow Navajo Canyon on Facebook!!  

Please like our page!  You do not have  to 
have  a Facebook account to see what is 
happening on our page.  Just  add us to your 
bookmarks and check it out!  

Sally Steele 

Newsletter Editor 

mailto:ncrwf99@gmail.com
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https://www.facebook.com/Navajo-Canyon-Republican-Women-Federated-128275993878540/
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